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February 24, 2017 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Our construction project is coming to an end. The seven new classrooms and our new 
Gymnasium are ready for use.  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to update you on the classroom moves that will be taking 
place at Pauline Johnson between now and the end of March Break.    
 
Our entire staff is now in the process of moving into their new classrooms. As of Monday, 
March 20th, Pauline Johnson will be a JK-Grade 8 school under one roof.    
 
After March Break, we will be inviting you to visit our school and see the new classrooms and 
Gymnasium. We will also open our doors later this spring to celebrate our 50th anniversary.   
 
By the time our Open house is scheduled, we hope to show you some of the work on our 
Outdoor Learning Space that staff, students and community experts have designed, which 
supports HWDSB’s Chase the Future project. 
 
On behalf of Pauline Johnson, I want to extend our thanks to the entire school community for 
your support during the construction. Together, we have kept students learning, while 
maintaining safety, during the expansion and revitalization of our school. This sense of 
community is a key component of our successes at Pauline Johnson. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 905-388-1761 or via email 
chazell@hwdsb.on.ca 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Colin Hazell 
Principal 
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